

Magdalene Catholic High School

ABN 63 766 935 631

"Because I have seen the Lord"

Sonatun Gange Rd. Nardlan NSW 2567 140 Box 222 Nardlan NSW 2567

> T: 02 4631 3300 F: 02 4631 3398

29th May 2017

Dear Parents and Carers,

Reflection Days and Retreats are an integral component of school life for all students at Magdalene. The Reflection Day for Year 10, 2017, is part of the Year 10 Religious Education Program and will take place on Friday 2 June. It is our experience that all students really enjoy such days as they provide the opportunity, in a different context, to spend time with their friends and reflecting on their relationship with God.

The Reflection Day will be held at school in the CAPA Block, and will finish in time for afternoon buses.

Youth Mission Team, a dynamic group of young presenters who have successfully led the Year 10 Reflection Days over the past five years, will facilitate the day. The activities on the day will relate to community, spiritual formation, and issues that confront young people in today's world.

Students are asked to bring their own food and drink for lunch and morning tea. Students are not required to wear school uniform on this day, and sensible casual clothes should be worn instead, including closed-in shoes. Students may not wear inappropriate or offensive clothing.

Year 10 Pastoral Team will accompany the students throughout the day. The cost of the Reflection Day has been included in your child's school fees.

We look forward to sharing this day with your daughter /son.

Yours sincerely.

Mr Stephen O'Neill

Religious Education Coordinator